Implementation of Energy Efficiency Directive and Fuel Switching Agreements
Today, the Utility Regulator publishes a decision paper that sets out our final decisions in relation to both the Energy Efficiency Directive (EED) and fuel switching arrangements.  This joint decision paper is due to the linkages between the two issues.  It follows two separate consultations on EED and fuel switching. 
The EED establishes a common framework of measures for the promotion of energy efficiency within the EU.  On 23 January 2015, we consulted on licence modifications to implement the following Articles of the EED;
• Articles 9-11, which relates mainly to electricity and gas supply licences; and 
• Article 15, which relates mainly to network company licences and generation licences.  
Directive implementation is not only a legal requirement but it will also deliver benefits in terms of improved energy efficiency, energy security and the environment.  
On 16 February 2015, we consulted on proposed modifications to Condition 29 of SONI’s licence for the purposes of introducing requirements in relation to fuel switching agreements.
Fuel switching agreements are relevant to those service providers that have the capability of switching from one fuel type to another to provide for the recovery of costs that are not recoverable through other mechanisms.  The main benefit of the fuel switching modifications is enhanced security of supply for Northern Ireland in the event of primary fuel disruptions.  
Copies of the documents can be made available in large print, Braille, audio cassette and a variety of relevant minority languages if required.


